
TOWN OF MARSHFIELD 
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE ELECTORS 

 
November 11, 2024, 6:41 p.m. 
Marshfield Town Hall  
 
Immediately following the 2025 Budget Hearing, Chairperson John Bord called the Special Meeting of 
the Electors to order at 6:38 p.m.  All Town officials were present:  Chairperson John Bord, Supervisors 
Ken Kraus and Wayne Mueller, Treasurer Cathy Seibel and Clerk Marlene J. Sippel.  Jr. Seibel, Joe Bord, 
Todd Neils, Mike Torgerud, Alexa Torgerud, Steve Schmitz and Patti Schmitz were present from the 
public.     
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was dispensed with as it was recited at the beginning of the budget public 
hearing.  Public notices were posted at the designated sites plus the Town’s website and the news 
media was notified.  The agenda was approved. 
 
The Electors received a copy of the proposed compensation for town employees in 2025.   

Zoning Administrator - $3,000 per year 
Poll Workers - $12.50 per hour 
Recycling Center/Dump Custodian - $16.75 per hour 
General Road/Shop work - $16.75 per hour 
Snow Plow - $18.50 per hour 
Roadside Grass Cutter - $17.25 per hour 
Lawn Mower - $13.25 per hour 
Brush Cutting - $18.25 per hour  

 
Chairperson Bord informed the Electors that on April 21, 2015, a resolution was passed authorizing 
compensation to any elected town officer who was employed in the following positions, unrelated to his 
or her regular responsibilities as a town officer:  recycling custodians, snowplow driver, brush cutter,  
shop work or other road maintenance work, would be compensated at the same rate as the other town 
employees.  Motion Joe Bord/Mike Torgerud to increase the town employees’ compensation as 
presented; motion carried 9-0.  John Bord, Ken Kraus and Marlene J. Sippel recused themselves.   
 
Next thing addressed by the Electors was to establish the compensation for elected town officers.  The 
Board proposed to increase the Chairman’s salary to $13,000 per year, Supervisors’ salary to $4,500 per 
year, Treasurer’s salary to $13,000 per year and the Clerk’s salary to $26,000 per year effective April 15, 
2025.  The hourly rate for Board members for on line meetings, webinars and zoom meetings would 
increase to $14.25 per hour, effective April 15, 2025.  Motion Mike Torgerud/Todd Neils to increase the 
Board’s compensation as presented; motion carried 7-0.  The Town Board members recused 
themselves.   
 
The Town Tax Levy was addressed next.  The proposed Town Tax Levy for 2024 is $190,937.  Motion Jr 
Seibel/Mike Torgerud to adopt the 2024 Town Tax Levy of $190,937 payable in 2025, as proposed.   
Motion carried 12-0.     
 
Motion Jr. Seibel/Joe Bord to close the Special Meeting of the Electors.  Motion carried.  The meeting 
adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 
 
 
 
Marlene J. Sippel 
Clerk 


